 The joint Parish Council for East and West  

                  Orchard with Margaret Marsh

Minutes for the 140th meeting held on Tuesday 17th January 2017 at Manston Village Hall. 

Present:- Cllr Mrs Lynn Stranger (Chairman), Cllr T Craven, Cllr M Bone,  Cllr Mrs Vanessa Stokes and Cllr Ben Dawe-Lane
In attendance: District Councillor Mrs Jane Westbrook and P. Knott (Clerk)
Apologies: County Cllr Andrew Cattaway
67. Declaration of Interests- There were no Declarations of Interest

68. Approval of the minutes for the previous meeting held on Tuesday November 2016
Cllr Dawe-Lane proposed “that the minutes of the meeting held on the 18th   November 2016 should be approved as a correct record of that meeting” Cllr Bone seconded and the vote was unanimous.
69. Matters arising from the 143rd Minutes
a. West Orchard call box- 
No further progress to date
b. Appointment of Web Master
An appeal for a volunteer to act as Web Master will appear in the February edition of the ‘Key Ring’ magazine.  

c. Council Tax Referendum Principles
The Chairman read a letter to the meeting confirming that Council tax referendum principles will not ne extended to town and parish councils in 2017/2018.

70. To consider the adoption of the BT call box located at the crossroads East Orchard 

Cllr Craven prosed “that the Parish Council should adopt the BT call box located at the crossroads East Orchard”. Cllr Dawe-Lane seconded and the vote was unanimous 
The future use for the call box will be considered following adoption.
71. To receive the following reports 

a. County Cllr- 

County Cllr Andrew Cattaway was not in attendance at the meeting
Minutes for meeting held on Tuesday 17th January 2017 continued-

71. To receive the following reports continued-

b. District Cllr-

District Cllr Mrs Jane Westbrook referred to the local council reorganization currently under consideration, confirming that the most likely format for Dorset will be two unitary authorities, one for the rural county and one for the south east conurbation of Bournemouth, Poole and Christchurch.

c. Meeting with Simon Hoare MP on 9th December 2016.
Cllr Craven represented the parish council and the minutes for this meeting were circulated with the agenda. 

72. Highways  
a. Excessive Traffic Speed Bleax Corner to Winchells Farm East Orchard.
Michael Potter, Dorset Highways Collision Reduction Team Manager, will be setting up a site meeting with representatives from the Parish Council, to consider measures to reduce traffic speed along this road, to achieve a safer environment for both pedestrians and road users.
Cllr Craven and Cllr Bone agreed to represent the Parish Council at this meeting. 
Cllr Craven referred to the following an email he had recently received from a concerned East Orchard resident regarding a recent incident along this road.
As a regular walker in Hartgrove and East Orchard, I am used to encountering the occasional driver going too fast or too close. But a recent incident left me feeling very vulnerable.

On 22nd December, in the early afternoon, I was walking down just past the church when I heard a tractor coming up behind me. As it got near I turned and noticed that the driver was steering with one hand and using his mobile with the other. I believe he was texting and he was not looking at the road ahead. I had to get into the hedge as he passed very close to me. I do not think he saw me. He then turned left into the farm on the left past the church.

My concern is that, while I was able to get out of the way, if I had been walking a dog or pushing a buggy, this would not have been possible.

If the parish council could ask local farmers to remind their tractor drivers that they should not be using mobile phones while at the wheel, I think that would be helpful. 

73. Finance

     a. To approve the following payments:-
    (i)  Clerks net Salary from August 2016 to February 2017 inclusive@£231-60p
   (ii)  Clerks expenses from August 2016 to February 2017 inclusive£32-58p
   (iii)  Clerks PAYE from August 2016 to February 2017 inclusive@57-90p
   (iv)  Manston Village Hall@£14-00p  
   (v)  3x £75-00p Parish Wardens expenses for the current Financial Year@£225-00p
   (vi) Cllr travelling and mileage expenses@£61-80p  
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73. Finance. To approve the following payments continued:-

Cllr Bone proposed “that the items of expenditure, as listed above, should be approved for payment. Cllr Craven seconded and the vote was unanimous

     b. To consider Section 137 Grant awards to the following organisations:-

Cllr Bone proposed “that Section 137 Grant Awards totaling £200-00p should be awarded to the following organisations.” 
   (i) Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance@£100-00p
  (ii) North Dorset Citizens Advice Bureau@£100-00p
Cllr Craven seconded and the vote was unanimous          
74. Matters Pertinent – 
There were no matters raised
Date of next meeting-Tuesday 16th May 2017 starting with the Annual Parish Meeting at 7pm

Closure:-The meeting closed at 8.10pm

for
Signed _____________________________Date______________________

                              Chairman



